
STATE OF ALABAMA 
 

COUNTY OF ETOWAH 
 

CITY OF RAINBOW CITY, ALABAMA – COMMERCIAL DEVELOPMENT BOARD – 
SEPTEMBER 10, 2019  
 

The Commercial Development Board of the City of Rainbow City, Alabama met in a 
regular session at 4:30 P.M. The following people were present:   

 
Present:       Absent: 
Jeff Boyd, Chairman  Bob Klein  

James Ford       Brayden Hawk 
Elizabeth Barnett      Dudley Parker   

Tim Ramsey   
        
       

Also present: 
Joel Garmon, Planning Coordinator 

           
1. Chairman Jeff Boyd declared a quorum of the Industrial/Commercial      

Development Board was present.  The meeting was called to order at 4:30 P.M. 
and the following business was discussed/transacted.  

 

2. The minutes from the June 11, 2019 meeting were presented.  James Ford  
moved to approve the minutes as presented.  Elizabeth Barnett seconded the  

motion.  Motion carried unanimously.   
 

3. The members present discussed replacing Kyle Chambers on the Board. 

Dudley Parker will be taking his place.  
 

 
4. Jeff gave a report on Retail Strategies. 

 

5. Jeff discussed having meetings quarterly from now on. The members present 
agree.  

 
6. The next meeting will be January 14, 2020 at 4:30 P.M. 

 

7. There being no further business to discuss, Elizabeth Barnett moved to 
adjourn.   

Tim Ramsey seconded the motion.   
 

Respectfully submitted, 

 
 

      Rachel Pierce 
      Recording Secretary  



       
 


